

Fresno Cycling Club

Fresno Cycling Club October Meeting Minutes October 2, 2019

Board Members Present:

Dennis Ball Angelo Quitorio
Diana Dean William Ewy
Elida Gonzalez Rob Mavis
Janet Lucido Henry Pretzer
Michael Quiroz Joe Cassinerio

Diana Millhollin

Visitors Present:

Ken Herrington Todd Gilkison

Meeting Opened: 6:49 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball

September Board Meeting Minutes: Approved as written.

Treasurer's Report: Elida Gonzalez: Balance \$30,392 in Checking Account; \$20,000 in Savings Account. All outstanding balances from last month have cleared.

Advocacy: Dennis Ball: The road to Sherwood Forest in Sanger is temporarily closed. Diana D. is checking into access for bikes only on the construction area of Kings Canyon. The bridge over the San Joaquin River on Hwy 41 has been repaired.

Board Member Change: Ken Herrington will take over as the Club Historian from Mark Perkins. Dennis has appointed him as a Board Member.

Grizzly Century Recap: Dennis Ball. There were 134 riders. There were approximately 200 last year. He believes the new date was the deterrent. FCC only had to staff one rest stop at Mile High. Diana D. did a great job getting volunteers. He and Diana D. met with the Bass Lake people after the ride. They will have a new ride director next year and will take over the day-of items. FCC will do the preplan and groceries. We will be "silent partners". We will not need to staff the day of the event.

Bass Lake Double Century: Angelo Quitorio: He thanked William E. for his assistance on the event website/registration. There are 124 riders currently

registered. He is hoping for a rash of late registrants. He has set a meeting for tomorrow night for volunteers. He is aware of no known road closures this year.

Everyone Loves Raymond: Henry Pretzer: There are 62 entries so far. He says William E. has been a big help with registration on the website. Sponsors are set. Flyers are being distributed. Diana D. brought some and passed them out on a recent bike trip. He will work with SAG and radio after the BLDC. Same format as last year with more beer. \$10 per night camping available on site.

Club Picnic Recap: Diana Millhollin: Total cost to the club was \$986.02. All agreed the location works well for the event.

Christmas Party: Diana Millhollin: She is looking into the Fresno Breakfast House. It can hold 125 people. If the club buys the food, there is no charge for the hall rental. The cost would be \$23.00 per person. She would like to keep the per-person cost the same as last year. They will do all of the work. They have a bar to purchase drinks. Diana will call them tomorrow for available dates.

Standing Jobs: Dennis Ball: Dennis would like to create positions to get things done. These would be separate from board positions. Some current board positions do not need to be board positions, may be transitioned to "standing jobs" instead. Dennis proposed putting together a committee to review and update.

Board Nominations: Dennis asked if anyone currently on the board and at the meeting wanted off the board. No one withdrew their current positions.

New Business: Joe C. says the Killer Bees would be interested in hosting the Millerton Metric/Tollhouse Century rides outside of the C2K ride. This will be tabled to determine if it will be 2020 or the following year and to look into available dates.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:03 PM

Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary